
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
King School Library 

April 17, 2003 
 
In Attendance: 
Samuel Johnson 
Frankie Johnson 
Hayward Patterson 
Virginia Patterson 
Chester Guillory 
Loretha Harmon 
Bob Grewe 
Eddie Adair 
 
Chief Adair called the meeting to order at 5:40 p.m. 
 
Bob Grewe from Urbana Community Development discussed the Spring Neighborhood 
Cleanup scheduled for Saturday, May 3, 2003.  He distributed a memorandum written by 
Housing Rehabilitation Coordinator Randy Burgett summarizing the Fall 2002 Cleanup and 
addressing pertinent information about the upcoming Spring 2003 Cleanup. Due to cutbacks 
in funding, lunch will not be served at the May 3rd cleanup.  Mr. Grewe circulated a sign-up 
sheet for volunteers and thanked the UCAP members for their continued support.   
 
Samuel Johnson reported that a location for the Community Center has not been found.  The 
owner of the property being considered for the center has decided not to sell the property at 
this time. This delay has slowed the progress of the Community Center plans for now.   
 
Chief Adair reported that it has been relatively quiet locally, which has allowed time for     
additional officer training.  He also reported that cuts have been made in this year’s budget as 
well as next year’s budget. Urbana residents, however, should not see any change in police 
services because of these cutbacks.  Chief Adair addressed questions/concerns from 
committee members.  Discussion followed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:08 p.m.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery  
UPD Secretary 
 


